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Autumn has well and truly arrived over the past week, which has been a shock to the system! With the 

temperature dropping it is vital the children have the right clothing on. Whilst I know many are hardy souls a full 

day in shorts may prove chilly! As those of us who enjoy the outdoors irrespective of the weather know ’There is no 

such thing as bad weather, just the wrong type of clothing’. Given the amount of time the children spent away from 

school, we will be getting them out as much as the weather allows – the right clothing will help with that 

enormously. 

Another piece of great news is that we are entering a new Access Scheme with London Zoo. The facilities are so 

close to our doorstep and yet I know many will rarely get the chance to go. As our relationship with the Zoo 

develops we will have access to hugely subsidised visits and workshops to enrich the curriculum. It is a fantastic 

opportunity that, as the closest school to the zoo, we are delighted to be able to take up. Watch this space! Phil 

KS2 Choir  
Thank you to everyone who signed up for 
Key Stage 2 Choir. I am looking forward to 
preparing the children for a series of exciting 
concerts this year. There are still places 
available so please encourage your child to 
attend. Being in a choir is a great experience. 

Due to a timetabling issue I cannot run the 
choir on Friday lunchtimes. Instead, choir 
will take place every Thursday lunchtime 
starting next week (7/1021). Choir will go to 
lunch at 12.30 and then we will rehearse for 
about 30 minutes so they will still have time 
to play! Tom, Music Teacher. 

Parent Reps 
Now all the children are fully in 
school (including EYFS) we are 
intending to send out the letter 

regarding parent reps for classes next week. 
If you are interested there will be a google 
form for you to fill in online. Our intention is 
to get a meeting with the new parent reps 
before half term to look at the year ahead. 

Cold and Flu Season! 
As you will know, having entered the cold and flu season, symptoms of these 

can be similar to COVID-19. None of us wish to send children home 

unnecessarily but the guidance we have from Public Health is clear. If any of 

the three main symptoms are present: continuous cough, high temperature/

fever or loss of smell/taste, then we MUST insist on self isolation and then 

taking a PCR test to confirm whether your child is positive. If it comes back 

negative then your child can return to school as soon as they are well (as they 

do not have Covid). However, if it is positive NHS Test and Trace will inform 

you of the length of self isolation required.                             

We cannot accept LFTs for symptomatic cases. This is because they are not 

recommended for those WITH symptoms. It should also be noted that 

obtaining a PCR test from NHS Test and Trace is completely FREE and not 

anything to do with the companies offering testing for travel. The link to NHS 

Test and Trace is below should you need it. 

Click here to get a FREE PCR test to check if you have coronavirus 

(COVID-19) 
Thank you for working so hard as a community to keep everyone safe over this 

period.  

Attendance 
Happy Friday every one! 
Attendance this week has been low across the school standing at 92.88%. We 
know that a lot of colds and bugs have been going around at the moment, so 
please take this weekend to rest and recover so we can have a fantastic week 
next week. Remember, we are aiming for 95%+ attendance across the whole 
school! 
We are starting to put some of our Attendance & Punctuality posters on 
display next week, so please take some time to read through these to remind 
yourself of some of the protocols and information.  
As always, thank you for your support on this.  Lyra & Mandy. 
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Parent Consultations 

Mon. 1st November 2021 & 

Wed. 20th April 2022 
We intend to run our autumn parent consultations on 
Monday 1st November 2021 and our summer parent 

consultations on Wednesday 20th April 2022, please put these 
important dates on your calendars. They will run throughout the day 
and as a consequence school will be closed for all pupils with learning 
provided for all children to complete at home. The consultations will be 
undertaken remotely, via Zoom and booking will be via 
Teachers2Parents. Links will be sent prior to half term.  
If you have changed your email address recently and have not informed 
us, please email:  
admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

 

 

 

While we know how much the children have missed their after-school 
clubs, we are unable to offer a full menu at this time. Due to staff 
shortages and limited space, there will be no sports clubs before   school   
until at least   next half term. However, there is currently a Street Dance 
Club on Mondays and Wednesdays, which can be booked directly with 
Rob from Elevate Arts at:  https://forms.gle/bQaBmwVB5YZSrFzt8. There 
will soon be a Trampoline club starting on Wednesdays for children at 
3.30, followed by a Trampoline Club for adults—look out for their flyer 
and information in your emails coming soon! 
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